
FILE No. 14-0818-S6

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the most recent update for the
Administrative Citation Enforcement (ACE) Program, and recommended addition of the Bureau
of Sanitation (BOS) to the ACE Program.

Recommendations  for Council action:

1. AUTHORIZE the BOS to participate in the ACE Program. (See Exhibit A - BOS Request
for Inclusion, dated August 22, 2021, attached to the Council file.) Previously, a request
for ACE participation was submitted; however, the matter was inadvertently filed without
Council action approving the BOS’ participation.

2. RECEIVE and FILE this Annual 2020-2021 ACE Program Status Report.

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the City Attorney.  Neither the City Administrative
Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

SUMMARY:

At a regular meeting held on October 20, 2021, the Public Safety Committee considered a City
Attorney report relative to the most recent update for the ACE Program, and recommended
addition of the BOS to the ACE Program.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended to approve on
consent the City Attorney report. This matter is now submitted to the Council for consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
RODRIGUEZ: YES
O’FARRELL: YES
BUSCAINO: YES
LEE: YES
HARRIS-DAWSON: YES
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